Steeple Barton Parish Council


Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 17th May 2010, at the Alice Marshal Hall, Middle Barton at 8 pm.

+

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on the same day and venue

Councillors Present: Ken Norman (Chair), Janice Dyer, Andrea Gardner, Deanna Gardner, Andrew Henderson, John Hanks

Members of the public: 7 

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting

Chairman’s Annual Report:

 The year has seen a number of activities commenced and some concluded.

Grass Cutting –Tenders were issued to a number of companies both local and further a field. In the event only two bids for the contract were received. The Finance Committee, who had been authorised by the Council awarded the contract to M & D Services, the bid was considerably lower than the second. They also have some 11 other contracts from villages for their grass cutting. The first cut in 2010 has taken place and observations and comments indicates that the results are far better than by the County Councils contractors. The CC has agreed to their grass-cutting grant being paid as one lump sum. The Council is reminded that the CC have agreed to pay for some areas that fall within Westcote Barton’s boundary and this should be reflected in the grant payment.

Parish Council Web Site – the design was finalised, data collected and the site is now up and running. Responsibility for its updating rests with the Clerk.

‘Give Way’ sign at top of Kiddington Road was finally erected and although not a complete solution to the problem does appear to help. Car parking by the AM Hall still gives problems.

VAS Signs – Finally there has been some progress and some work has taken place in preparing the site opposite the Carpenters Arms – we now need the sign! At the other end of the village a site has been identified opposite the Vicarage to have the temporary sign installed and the County Council should be undertaking the work for the fittings to allow this to be placed in the next month or so.

Defibrillators – Following on the report that the ambulance service was only achieving some 50% of its response times to rural locations, an appeal was placed in both the Barton Bulletin and the DFP for volunteers to be trained in the use of this equipment. Some 13 people came forward and 4 of these have agreed to go forward for training. This seems to be a workable number as if any larger there would be less opportunity to put their training into practice. These will take on the role of Community First Responders and this is much wider than using a defibrillator and covers all life threatening problems except crime related ones such as stabbings/gun shots wounds and also road accidents. The Council has agreed to fund one set of equipment and also the uniforms for the CFRs

Middle Barton School – The Council contacted the County Council to seek their involvement in the perceived problems at the school as the Governing Body appeared to be powerless to use their powers to identify and seek a resolution to the problem of parents removing their children from the school. As a result of the Council’s intervention the CC has been into the school and are drawing up a support plan. The Council wish to thank County Councillor Ian Hudspeth for his help in this matter

Allotments – Following the Council taking over of the management of the BAE allotments, two members of the Council initiated the forming of the Steeple Barton Allotment Society. Its first meeting was held in May with many allotment holders present. Since then it has held a most successful social evening and is planning a Flower and Vegetable show later in the year. As a result of the two members of the council who have been at the heart of the management of the allotments leaving the council, all parties have agreed that the management of the allotments should be assigned to the Society. Monies held in the Council’s allotment account will be transferred to the Society when it’s own account has been set up.

Broadband Activity – The PC has offered to facilitate the efforts of Clare Bramley to improve the poor times for many in the village. Facilitation would include paying for the hire cost of the AM hall for any public meeting, paying for any questionnaire and its distribution with the BB.

Financial Statement
 
Due to fact that the computer owned by the PC holding all the accounts information had yet to be handed back by the ex clerk it was only possible to say the both the Reserve and Current Accounts were in good surplus.

AOB 
 

There was no AOB

Minutes of Annual General Meeting

Election of Chairman

As the chairman, Ken Norman, was standing down he asked for the names of any member of the new council who wished to be considered.

Janice Dyer put her name forward and was seconded by Deanna Gardner and John Hanks – she was duly elected and took over the Chair’s seat.

RESOLVED:

Janice Dyer was appointed Chair for the year 2010/11

Public Question Time

No matters were raised by any member of the public present
Issues discussed 17 May 2010

195.


Apologies:  

David Weighell, Robert Gough (potential co-optee)

196.
Clerk’s Replacement
 

A new clerk had been appointed to replace Claire Poulton. However, as the appointment had only taken place in the past few days the new clerk was unable to attend as she was on a pre booked holiday – the ex chair was therefore taking the minutes of the meeting.

197.
Minutes and matters arising of the last meeting

There were no amendments or corrections so the minutes were approved.

Matters Arising


There were no matters arising.

198.
Co-option of new members


Six people who had earlier indicated that they would be seeking to be co-opted on the Council were present. Robert Gough who had indicated his interest in being co-opted had sent his apologies.

However, the Chair stated that in discussion with Keith Butler of WODC only those present could be co-opted and as a result of this the following were co-opted on to the Council.

RESOLVED:
The following were co-opted onto the Parish Council

Andrea Gardner, Andrew Henderson, Professor Ken Giles, Tim Burtsal, Trish Cyster and John Bews.

199.
Appointment of Responsibilities


The Chair presented a list of activities/responsibilities that the Council had to fulfil and sought volunteers to take these up.

RESOLVED:
See attached sheet for Councillors responsibilities.

200.
Reports from District and County Councillors 

No councillors were present

201.


Planning Applications

Three Planning Applications were handed over to the Planning Group.

202.


Reports




School Governors

Andrew Henderson reported that the children at the school now numbered 119 but there had been no resolution to the ongoing problem and he was not aware of any ‘support plan’ that the County Council had stated they were preparing




Highways, pavements and verges




Moles Lane had been cleared.

The Chair stated that a quote for weed spraying had been received from M & D Gardening Services.

RESOLVED:
That the contract for weed spraying should be awarded to M&D Gardening Services.


Transport

The Chair stated that a workshop was to be held on the 27th May to discuss the implications of the Local Transport Plan and she hoped to be able to attend this

RESOLVED:

That the Chair would attend the workshop is possible

Bus Timetables should be installed in the Bus Shelters and the PC Notice Board.

203.


Finances




Accounts were presented for the following:




M & D Services


£410




Copiertec Ltd (BB)

£38.78*




AON (Public Liability Insurance)
£556.48




WODC (Rospa Play Area Inspec)
£55.54




K Probbitts (Mole Lane)

£400

RESOLVED:
That the accounts presented were accepted and approved for payment.

* Subsequently this invoice was sent to Bill Lawrie for payment as he had inadvertently sent it to the then clerk.

204.


AOB




Andrew Henderson put forward the motion that the Public could speak on any agenda item subject to the approval of the Chair

John Hanks objected to this proposal but the motion was carried.

RESOLVED:
That the public would be allowed to speak to agenda items subject to approval by the Chair
.  However this item will need to be carried forward to June agenda as it is not permissible to vote under AOB.
205.
Date and location of next meeting


The next meeting will take place on Monday 21st June 2010 starting at 8pm at the Alice Marshall Hall


Signed and dated by chair _____________________


